

# คำชี้แจง

เครื่องมือวัดและประเมินความสามารถและทักษะ ตามจุดเน้นการพัฒนาคุณภาพผู้เรียน ทักษะการใช้ภาษาต่างประเทศ (ภาษาอังกฤษ) "ทักษะการอ่าน"

ชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 5

สำนักวิชาการและมาตรฐานการศึกษา สำนักงานคณะกรรมการการศึกษาขั้นพื้นฐาน กระทรวงศึกษาธิการ

สงวนลิขสิทธิ์ กันยายน 2555

## คำชี้แจง

- 1. เอกสารคู่มือฉบับนี้เป็นเครื่องมือของครูที่ใช้ในการทดสอบความสามารถทักษะการอ่านของนักเรียน ชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 5 ตามจุดเน้นการพัฒนาคุณภาพ
  - **จุดเน้น ม.5** แยกแยะข้อเท็จจริงและความคิดเห็น วิเคราะห์ข้อมูลจากสื่อภาษาอังกฤษอย่างหลากหลายทั้งใน และต่างประเทศ
- 2. แบบทดสอบที่ใช้ทดสอบนักเรียนเป็นแบบเลือกตอบ 4 ตัวเลือก จำนวน 20 ข้อ ใช้เวลาสอบ 50 นาที
- 3. ครูควรศึกษาและทำความเข้าใจกับเอกสารคู่มือฉบับนี้ และแบบทดสอบของนักเรียนให้ชัดเจน

# ตัวอย่าง แบบสรุปผลการประเมินการใช้ภาษาอังกฤษ : ทักษะการอ่าน ชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 5

โรงเรียน	อำเภอ	จังหวัด
สำนักงานเขตพื้นที่การศึกษา	ชั้นมัธย	มศึกษาปีที่//

ลำดับ ที่	คะแนน ชื่อ-สกุล	คะแนนเต็ม 20 คะแนน คะแนนที่ได้	สรุป
1.	นายสมหมาย คิดดี	11	ผ่าน
2.	นายสมบัติ พันคำ	14	ผ่าน
3.	นายสามารถ มากมาย	12	ผ่าน
4.	นางสาวสมใจ ใจงาม	15	ผ่าน
5.	นางสาวพิสมัย คมขำ	14	ผ่าน

	ผู้ประเมิเ
(	· ·
=	
วันที่	•••••

## เกณฑ์การตัดสินคุณภาพ

17 – 20	คะแนน	หมายถึง	ดีเยี่ยม
13 – 16	คะแนน	หมายถึง	<u>ର</u>
10 - 12	คะแนน	หมายถึง	พอใช้
ต่ำกว่า 10	ว คะแนน	หมายถึง	ปรับปรุง

#### เกณฑ์การผ่าน

นักเรียนต้องได้ระดับ**พอใช้**ขึ้นไป ถือว่า**ผ่าน** 

## การนำผลการประเมินเข้าเว็บไซต์ฐานข้อมูลสถานศึกษา

- 1. จำนวนนักเรียนทั้งหมดในชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 5 ใส่ในช่องเป้าหมายเท่ากับ 5 คน
- 2. จำนวนนักเรียนที่ผ่านการประเมิน สรุปใส่ในช่องผลงานที่ได้เท่ากับ 5 คน

เฉลยคำตอบ ทักษะการอ่าน ชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 5

ข้อที่	เฉลย	ข้อที่	เฉลย	ข้อที่	เฉลย	ข้อที่	เฉลย
1.	b	6.	а	11.	С	16.	а
2.	С	7.	d	12.	d	17.	d
3.	С	8.	С	13.	d	18.	а
4.	b	9.	С	14.	d	19.	b
5.	d	10.	b	15.	а	20.	а



# เครื่องมือวัดและประเมิน

# ความสามารถและทักษะตามจุดเน้นการพัฒนาคุณภาพผู้เรียน ด้านการใช้ภาษาต่างประเทศ (ภาษาอังกฤษ) "ทักษะการอ่าน"

# ชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 5

สำนักวิชาการและมาตรฐานการศึกษา สำนักงานคณะกรรมการการศึกษาขั้นพื้นฐาน กระทรวงศึกษาธิการ

สงวนลิขสิทธิ์ กันยายน 2555

### คำชี้แจง

- 1. แบบทดสอบฉบับนี้เป็นแบบเลือกตอบ 4 ตัวเลือก ด้านการใช้ภาษาอังกฤษ ทักษะการอ่าน ตามจุดเน้น การพัฒนาคุณภาพผู้เรียน โดยมีจุดประสงค์เพื่อให้นักเรียนสามารถแยกแยะข้อเท็จจริงและความคิดเห็น วิเคราะห์ข้อมูลจากสื่อภาษาอังกฤษอย่างหลากหลาย
- 2. แบบทดสอบนี้มีข้อสอบ 20 ข้อ
- 3. นักเรียนมีเวลาทำข้อสอบ 50 นาที
- 4. ตัวอย่างคำถามและวิธีตอบ
  - 4.1 ตัวอย่างคำถาม
    - (0) Look at the sign below.



This sign means ".....".

- a. Exit
- b. No entry
- c. Be careful
- d. Restroom

#### 4.2 วิธีตอบ

สมมตินักเรียนคิดว่าตัวเลือกที่ 3 เป็นคำตอบที่ถูกหรือเหมาะสมที่สุด ให้นักเรียน X ลงในกระดาษ คำตอบตรงหมายเลขข้อที่ต้องการ ดังนี้

ข้อ	а	b	С	d
0			X	

ถ้าต้องการเปลี่ยนคำตอบ ให้ลบคำตอบเดิมให้สะอาด แล้ว X (กากบาท) คำตอบใหม่

**Instructions:** Read the following texts and choose the most appropriate answer. (items 1-20)

Text 1 (item 1)

City	Temperature at noon (°F)	Temperature at 6 pm. (°F)
Boston	64	52
St. Louis	82	72
Nashville	70	52
Atlanta	92	68

Source: Bangkok Post, Thursday September 8, 2011

- 1. According to the table, which sentence is NOT true?
  - a. Boston has lower temperature than any other cities.
  - b. During the day the highest temperature is in St. Louis.
  - c. Nashville has the same temperature as Boston in the evening.
  - d. Atlanta is the hottest in the daytime but colder than St. Louis at 6 pm.

#### Text 2 (item 2)

# Easytherapyworld Publishing Company Looking for a Sale Manager in Bangkok We are requesting the following requirement: Degree-English required-Knowledge of the publishing market. For more information contact Capone Giancarlo: 0872795568 or E-mail: johnsigf9@gmail.com

Source: Bangkok Post Wednesday February 22, 2012

- 2. Who should be the most suitable for this position?
  - a. The person who used to be a book publisher.
  - b. The person who prefers working with foreigners.
  - c. The person who graduated on the field of English.
  - d. The person who is able to move to other countries.

#### Text 3 (item 3)

Chinese proverb: A single day of sub-zero temperature is not enough to create three feet of ice

From: http://en.wikiquote.org/wiki/Chinese\_proverbs

- 3. Which proverb has the same meaning as the Chinese proverb given?
  - a. Let it be in a single day.
  - b. Let by gone be by gone.
  - c. Rome was not built in a day.
  - d. When one door shuts, another opens.

#### Text 4 (item 4)

"When you get within ten feet of him, he will begin to wag his tail. If you stop and pat him, he will almost jump out of his skin to show you how much he likes you."

From: Dale Carnegie, How to win friend and influence people.

- - a. having a good friendship, a person make himself interesting
  - b. if you want people to love you, you show interest in them
  - c. people and their pets be interested and understood
  - d. friendly people be interested in themselves

#### <u>Text 5 (items 5-6)</u>

Chinese proverb: *If the wind comes from an empty cave, it's not without a reason.* 

 $From: http://en.wikiquote.org/wiki/Chinese\_proverbs$ 

- 5. What does the Chinese proverb given mean?
  - a. Things happen for no reason.
  - b. Everything doesn't have reason.
  - c. Everything happens for no reason.
  - d. Things don't happen for no reason.
- 6. Which Thai proverb has the same meaning as the Chinese proverb given?
  - a. Where there's smoke, there's fire.
  - b. Where there's a will, there's a way.
  - c. Where there's a cave, there's wind.
  - d. Where there's love, there's sadness.

#### Text 6 (items 7-8)

"It is the individual who is not interested in his fellow man who has the greatest difficulties in life and provides the greatest injury to others. It is from among such individuals that all human failures spring."

From: Dale Carnegie, How to win friend and influence people.

- 7. What does the writer want to tell the readers?
  - a. To achieve success you need to have real interest.
  - b. To avoid having difficulties in lives you need to stay alone.
  - c. To get away from being injured you need to be the greatest.
  - d. To make people like you, you need to be interested in others.
- 8. "Encouragement is much more effective teaching device than punishment." This saying can be comparable to ......
  - a. actions speak louder than words
  - b. a friend in need is a friend indeed
  - c. a smile has more information than a frown
  - d. being interested in others is better than being interesting

#### Text 7 (items 9-13)

It is clear that the United States is a nation that needs to eat healthier and slim down. One of the most important steps in the right direction would be for school cafeterias to provide healthy, low-fat options for students. In every town and city, an abundance of fast-food restaurants lure teenage customers with fast, inexpensive, and tasty food, but these foods are typically unhealthy. Unfortunately, school cafeterias—in an effort to provide food that is appetizing to young people—mimic fast food menus, often serving items such as burgers and fries, pizza, hot dogs, and fried chicken. While these foods do provide some nutritional value, they are relatively high in fat. Many of the lunch selections school cafeterias currently offer could be made healthier with a few simple and inexpensive substitutions. For example, Veggie burgers which are offered alongside beef burgers world be a positive addition. A salad bar would also serve the purpose of providing a healthy and satisfying meal. And tasty grilled chicken sandwiches would be a far better option than fried chicken. Additionally, the beverage case should be stocked with containers of low-fat milk.

- 9. What is this passage about?
  - a. Various food options in the United States.
  - b. Tasty food for young people in American schools.
  - c. Healthier, low-fat lunch options in American schools.
  - d. Fast food, inexpensive restaurant in the United States.

- 10. According to the passage, which of the following options would make a healthy, addition to a school cafeteria's offering?
  - a. Fried chicken
  - b. Low-fat milk
  - c. Beef burger
  - d. Hot dog
- 11. The fast-food restaurants described in the passage are noted for serving ......
  - a. seafood specialties
  - b. fast and healthy food
  - c. tasty and inexpensive food
  - d. home-cooked meals at an inexpensive price
- 12. Which statement is an opinion?
  - a. A salad bar serves the purpose of providing a healthy meal.
  - b. Restaurants in every town sell inexpensive fast food to young people.
  - c. Burgers, fries, pizza hot dogs and fried chicken are relatively high in fat.
  - d. A school is the most important place to provide healthy food for young people.
- 13. From the passage the main ideas expressed in which sentence? Which sentence **best** expresses the main idea of this paragraph?
  - a. "Additionally, the beverage case should be stocked with containers of low-fat milk."
  - b. "While these foods do provide some nutritional value, they are relatively high in fat."
  - c. "It is clear that the United States is a nation that needs to eat healthier and slim down."
  - d. "One of the most important steps in the right direction would be for school cafeterias to provide healthy, low-fat options for students."

#### Text 8 (items 14-17)

Robert Johnson is the best blues guitarist of all time. There is little information available about this legendary blues guitarist, and the information is as much rumor as fact. What is indisputable, however, is Johnson's tremendous impact on the world of rock and roll. Some consider Johnson the father of modern rock: His influence extends to artists from Muddy Waters to Led Zeppelin, from the Rolling Stones to the Allman Brothers Band. Eric Clapton has called Johnson the most important blues musician who ever lived. Considering his reputation, it is hard to believe that Johnson recorded only 29 songs before his death in 1938, purportedly at the hands of a jealous husband. He was only 27 years old, yet he left an indelible mark on the music world. Again and again, contemporary rock artists return to Johnson, whose songs capture the very essence of the blues, transforming our pain and suffering with the healing magic of his guitar. Rock music wouldn't be what it is today without Robert Johnson.

- 14. According to the passage, which sentence is TRUE?
  - a. Johnson's ability affects all kinds of music.
  - b. Johnson's information about blues is more available than rock.
  - c. Without Johnson, the music world wouldn't be what it is today.
- d. Johnson influenced many rock artists, including Led Zeppelin and the Rolling Stones.
- 15. What event happened after he had died?
  - a. His talent has influenced later generations of musicians.
  - b. No one believed Johnson recorded only 29 songs.
  - c. His guitar was bought to Eric Clapton.
  - d. His 29 famous songs were recorded.
- 16. The most appropriate title for this article would be ......
  - a. "Blues Guitar Legend Robert Johnson"
  - b. "The Shadowy Documented Life"
  - c. "The World's Greatest Musician"
  - d. "A Die Young Musician"
- 17. Indicate which of the following is opinion.
  - a. "Robert Johnson is the best blues guitarist of all time."
  - b. "He was 27 years old, yet he left an indelible mark on the music world."
  - c. "There is little information available about this legendary blues guitarist."
  - d. "Considering his reputation, it is hard to believe that Johnson recorded only 29 songs."

#### Text 9 (items 18-20)

Active ingredient (in each tablet) Chlorpheniramine maleate 2 mg	PurposeAntihistamine
<b>Uses</b> temporarily relieves these symptoms due to sneezing ■ runny nose ■ itchy, watery eyes	, , , ,
Warnings Ask a doctor before use if you have ■ glaucoma ■ a breathing problem such as emphy ■ trouble urinating due to an enlarged prostate glan	
Ask a doctor or pharmacist before use if you are	taking tranquilizers or sedatives
You may get drowsy  alcohol, sedatives, and tranquilizers may increase be careful when driving a motor vehicle or operati excitability may occur, especially in children	drowsiness
If pregnant or breast-feeding, ask a health profess Keep out of reach of children. In case of overdose Center right away.	
Keep out of reach of children. In case of overdose	
Keep out of reach of children. In case of overdose Center right away.	
Keep out of reach of children. In case of overdose Center right away.  Directions	e, get medical help or contact a Poison Contro
Keep out of reach of children. In case of overdose Center right away.  Directions  adults and children 12 years and over	take 2 tablets every 4 to 6 hours; not more than 12 tablets in 24 hours take 1 tablet every 4 to 6 hours;

- 18. The label clearly warns children at 6-12 not to take more than ......
  - a. six tablets a day
  - b. eight tablets a day
  - c. twelve tablets a day
  - d. twenty-four tablets a day
- 19. According to the label, which sentence is TRUE?
  - a. The medicine is liquid.
  - b. One may not take this medicine before driving.
  - c. Children may take the same dosage as adults take.
  - d. The medicine could cause some people to be itchy.
- 20. Evidently the medicine......
  - a. may be dangerous for small children
  - b. may be taken by children but not by adults
  - c. may be taken by adults but not by children
  - d. cannot be taken by children under twelve years old

\_\_\_\_\_